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Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Thirty-Second Annual General Meeting of the Queensland Cricket 

Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc, will be held at Queensland Cricket Headquarters on Wednesday 

l st August 2001 commencing at 7:30pm, 

AGENDA 

l , Opening of Meeting and welcome to Members and Visitors 

2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting 

4. Presentation of Annual Report and Financial Statements 

5. Speakers to Annual Report 

6. Nomination of Life Member 

7.  Election of Office Bearers for 200 l /2002 year 

8. Annual Subscription 

9. General Business 
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HONOUR BOARD 

PATRON LIFE MEMBER 

1968-1972 .................. T. Hiley l 969 ........................ A. Wyeth 

1972-1997 ............ R. Spence 1972 ......................... A. Scott 

1997- ...................... B. Gaskell 1975 ................... W. Mcinnes 

197 6 ............... J. Newcombe 

PRESIDENT 1977 ..................... L. Johnson 

1966-1972 ............... L. Rowan 1978 ..................... T. Warwick 

1972-1977 ............ L. Johnson l 9 80 ......................... F. Britton 

1977-1982 ............. R. Crouch 1982 ...................... R. Crouch 

1982-1985 ........... M. Johnson 1984 ........................ L. Heath 

1985-1988 ............ C. Timmins 1986 ........................ N. Grout 

1988-1991 ......... A. McQuillan 198 7 ...................... M. Musch 

1991-1993 ............ C. Timmins 1989 ................... M. Johnson 

1993-1995 ...... P. Polkinghorne 1990 ......................... J. Taylor 

1995-1996 ......... R. Isherwood 1993 .................... C. Timmins 

1996-1997 ......... A. McQuillan l 99 4 ................... C. Bertwistle 

1997- 2000 ........ R. Isherwood l 996 ................. A. McQuillan 

2000 - .......................... M. Jay l 999 ..................... M. Ralston 

2000 ......................... P. Parker 

TREASURER SECRETARY 

1966-1971 ................ L. Johnson l 966-1971 ............ L. Johnson 

1971-1978 ................. T. Warwick l 9 71 - l 9 7 8 ............. T. Warwick 

1978-1980 ................... J. Strauss l 9 7 8-1980 ............... J. Strauss 

1980-1981 ................ M. Curnow 1980- ........................ N. Grout 

1981-1983 .................... B. Milner 

1983-1984 ................... D. Jones 

1984-1991 ................. M. Musch 

l 991 -1998 .................. P. Latimer 

1998- .................. M. Molesworth 

32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

FIRST CLASS UMPIRES 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

* 

** 

L. Rowan 

W. Priem 

J. Newcombe 

L. Johnson 

P. Enright 

Bro. D. John 

G. Jones 

S. Doxey 

T. Warwick 

D. Lancashire 

C. Harvey 

J. Boyle 

M. Johnson 

R. Willmott 

R. Philippe 

J. Taylor 

C. Timmins 

A. Fulwood 

M. King 

P. Parker 

C. Bertwistle 

A. McQuillan 

M. Ralston 

T. Musch 

M. Jay 

M. Whitby 

J. Torpey 

G. Zimmer 

L. Musch 

International Umpire 

Test Umpire 
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OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2000/2001 SEASON 

PATRON: 

PRESIDENT: 

VICE-PRESIDENT: 

HONORARY SECRETARY: 

MINUTES SECRETARY: 

HONORARY TREASURER: 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 

REPRESENTATIVE MEMBER: 

QCA DELEGATE: 

GRADE COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVE: 

ALLOCATION PANEL - l ST CLASS: 

ALLOCATION PANEL - GRADE: 

BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND COACHING: 

RECRUITMENT AND DEVELOPMENT OFFICER: 

UMPIRES' OBSERVERS: 

DIRECTOR OF UMPIRING: 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: 

STATISTICIAN: 

AUDITOR: 

Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

B. Gaskell 

M. Jay 

J. Torpey/ T. Musch 

N. Grout 

J. Veivers 

M. Molesworth 

S. Dean, N. Farrell, R. Isherwood, 

L. Johnson / M. Johnson, 

A. Loynes, T. Musch/ D. White 

N. Farrell 

R. Howard 

G. Zimmer 

R. Isherwood, M. Johnson 

M. Johnson (Chairman), 

N. Grout, L. Johnson 

T. Musch, B. Westphal 

M. Johnson (Chairman), 

G, Cubit, M. Jay, A. Loynes, 

T. Musch, P. Parker, J. Rowe 

A. Loynes 

M. Johnson (Chairman), 

L. Johnson. T. Musch 

M. Johnson 

A. Bonner, D. Mciver, 

N. O'Brien, V. Sestito, 

D. White, I. Wyeth 

R. Green 

V. Knauth 
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32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

MEMBERS OF THE QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOCIATION 

Argus J. 1995/96 Lavallee P. 1996/97 
Aspinall G. 1998/99 Lawrie D. 1998/99 

Barsby I. 1998/99 Laycock T. 1991/92 
+ Barton M. 1990/91 * Leisemann G. 2000/01 

Bozzo J. 1999/00 + Lindsay P. 1984/85 
* Bell c. 2000/01 Lindsay P. 1997/98 

Biggs E. 1998/99 #++ Loynes A. 1987/88 
Boland P. 1999/00 McCall L. 1996/97 
Bonner A. 1998/99 Mciver D. 1998/99 
Brown R. 1997/98 * McNamara N. 2000/01 
Carney R. 1999/00 # +++ McQuillan A. 1976/77 
Carter R. 1991/92 + Mcshane M. 1989/90 

* Castle D. 2000/01 Molesworth M. 1994/95 

Clarke M. 1997/98 * Monaghan P. 2000/01 
Coleman M. 1999/00 # Musch L. 1992/93 

* Crook A. 2000/01 O'Brien N. 1995/96 

# Cubit G. 1997/98 O'Rourke B. 1998/99 
* Curran A. 2000/01 Oxenford B. 1998/99 

# Dean s. 1994/95 #++ Parker P. 1981/82 

Dore A. 1996/97 + Payne A. 1990/91 

Eedy A. 1997/98 Pearce R. 1998/99 

Ezzy J. 1999/00 * Popko c. 2000/01 

Farley P. 1997/98 * Prior B. 2000/01 

Farrell N. 1999/00 Pritchard c. 1998/99 

# Fazen G. 1993/94 # ++ + Ralston M. 1986/87 

Fitzgerald B. 1999/00 Rogers w. 1998/99 

Fleming L. 1993/94 #+ Rowe J. 1989/90 

Ford w. 1993/94 Sands G. 1998/99 

Foster J. 1996/97 Sestito V. 1998/99 

Gray D. 1999/00 Shine P. 1999/00 

Green R. 1989/90 + Southall N. 1992/93 

Hordes P. 1999/00 Stokes L. 1997/98 

Harris J. 1999/00 Szkutko N. 1994/95 
* Hermeston B. 2000/01 Thompson G. 1995/96 

Hoens s. 1994/95 Tobin J. 1996/97 

# Horton K. 1992/93 #+ Torpey J. 1990/91 

#+ Howard R. 1991/92 Veivers J. 1996/97 
* Hunt D. 2000/01 * Vinall D. 2000/01 

#+ Isherwood R. 1991 /92 ++ Westphal B. 1982/83 

#+ Jay M. 1990/91 White D. 1996/97 
* Jensz M. 2000/01 * White J. 2000/01 

Johnsen R. 1995/96 Wills D. 1999/00 

Johnson P. 1999/00 * Woodman D. 2000/01 
* Kangur J. 2000/01 Wyeth I. 1998/99 
* Kinstler R. 2000/01 Yeats G. 1998/99 

Knight K. 1999/00 #+ Zimmer G. 1991/92 

* New Members # Holder of First Grade Badge + Holder of l 00 Game Badge + + Holder of 150 Game Badge + + + Holder of 200 Game Badge 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Michael Jay 

Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

2000/0 l was another busy season for our Association, and as your 
President I found myself living in interesting times. 

Happily, membership continues to remain healthy, notwithstanding 
the usual turnover as some members move on to other things. Our 

losses were largely offset, as always, by the efforts of our Recruitment 
and Development Officer, Alan Loynes. 

After five years in Recruitment and Development, Alan has elected 
not to continue in this role. Alan is the second person to fill the job, 
succeeding Col Bertwistle, and we have been fortunate to have two 
such diligent cricket enthusiasts in ten years in this important function. 

I thank Alan for his commitment to the job, and extend best wishes 

to his successor, Peter Parker. 

Perhaps our biggest change of the year was the transfer of the 

"allocation and payment notification process" from Queensland 
Cricket. Trevor Musch took on this vital function, and, apart from 

some minor teething problems, the system ran as smoothly as it has 

ever done. Well done, Muschy! 

The formation of a National Body of Cricket Umpires and Scorers 

(AACUS) was an issue during the season. One weekend of discussion 
does not an Association make, but the time has surely come for 

umpires and scorers to put aside interstate jealousies and develop 
some meaningful interstate relationships, especially in technical and 

training matters. 

Locally, the big issue has been our input to the Queensland Cricket 
Strategic Plan. Throughout the season your President and Secretary 

attended meetings with Queensland Cricket and other interested 

parties on this subject. Largely at issue is the voting status of our 

Association in Queensland Cricket. Your Executive will continue to 
act in your best interests in this matter. 

Without Queensland Cricket, there would be no QCU&SA. My thanks 

to President John McKnoulty and his board, Messrs Graham Dixon 
and Ian Sturgess, and the staff of Queensland Cricket for their 
continued unstinting support of our activities. 

Thanks also to those of our members who made positive contributions 
to our Association this year. I especially acknowledge Lew Johnson 

for his willingness to enhance video assessment of umpires, and to 
help all our members to improve their game. This must be the way 
of the future. Glenn Zimmer (Grade Committee), Ross Howard 
(Delegate to Queensland Cricket), Mark Molesworth (Treasurer), Don 

White and the Social Committee are also to be congratulated for 
their achievements and hard work throughout the season. 

A President is only as good as his Secretary, and Nelma Grout has, 

as always spent many hours dealing with the correspondence and 

affairs of the Association. 

Lastly, my thanks to all those members who have offered their support, 
encouragement and assistance throughout the season. It has been 

my pleasure to work for you. 

Michael Jay 
Pa ea 



32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

EXECUTIVE REPORT 

The year 2000 -2001 saw many changes to our Executive Committee. Michael Jay became our new 

President and we welcomed to the Executive Ray Isherwood (Immediate Past President), Merv Musch 

and Steve Dean. With the resignations in January of Mel Johnson (Executive Committee) and Jim Torpey 
(Vice President), their positions were filled by Lew Johnson and Don White. 

The Association would like to thank Mike Ralston who has served on the Executive Committee for many 
years and did not seek re-election. 

The Executive Committee met monthly except for the month of April to conduct the business of the 

Association. The main items of business discussed were as follows: 

QUEENSLAND CRICKET STRATEGIC PLAN 

Our President and Secretary attended a number of meetings regarding the future direction of cricket in 
Queensland. Queensland Cricket has recommended that our Association should include as members all 
umpires officiating throughout the state. Before any changes are made, our body is endeavouring to gain 
the opinions of umpires statewide. 

ALLOCATIONS 

Our Association was happy to take over the responsibility of not only allocating umpires to all QCA games but 
to disseminating the appointments to the individual umpires and co-ordinating the payment of their allowances. 
This was made possible by Queensland Cricket supplying us with a lap top computer at the start of the 
season. Thanks are extended to Merv Musch who took on the role of Allocation officer. The new system 
worked very well due to the efforts of Merv and his liaison with Queensland Cricket. 

HONORARIUMS 

The Executive Committee introduced honorariums for the positions of Recruitment and Development Officer 
and Allocation Officer. These two positions involve a considerable amount of time and effort to ensure the 
smooth running of our Association and the people in these positions should be compensated for their work. 

RECRUITMENT & DEVELOPMENT OFFICER 

The appointment of this position was moved to the end of the previous season to enable the incumbent to 
plan his recruiting campaign for the forthcoming season. 

AUSTRALIAN ASSOCIATION OF UMPIRES AND SCORERS 

During the 2000 - 200 l season, the NSW's Association initiated the formation of a national body for umpires 
and scorers with the main objectives being a uniform interpretation of the laws of cricket and the sharing 
of ideas in the training etc. of umpires and scorers. Messrs. Jay and McQuillan were our representatives at 
the inaugural meeting of the Australian Association of Cricket Umpires and Scorers. Our Association supports 
in principle the concepts of this national body. 

SCORERS 

To assist with the recruitment of new scorers, our Association will subsidise the initial cost of their stationery 
and equipment and also, as with new umpires, reimburse them for the cost of attending our annual 
seminar and purchase of rule book. 

GRANT SUBMISSION 

In an effort to continue to improve the training of umpires throughout the State, we have prepared a 
submission for a grant from the Gaming Machine Community Benefit Fund in order to purchase various 
items of training equipment. 

PROPERTY OFFICERS 

Our two Property Officers were again very busy buying and selling merchandise. This season saw the introduction 
of a business shirt with our badge embroidered on and a new Association tie. Thanks must be extended to Greg 
Cubit and Steve Dean for their efforts, especially in the selling of merchandise at our meetings. 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires· and Scorers' Association Inc 

MEMBERSHIP 

Last season saw a decline in membership to l 00. This comprised of 93 umpires and 7 scorers. It is 
pleasing that of the l 3 living Life Members, three of them are still active umpires and a further four 
remain very involved in the running of the Association. Although we welcomed 13 new members into 
our ranks, a total of 25 did not renew their membership. 

The end of the 2000/2001 season saw the retirement of one of Australia's longest serving umpires, Ray 
Isherwood. Ray did the majority of his umpiring in Victoria rising to Test level and achieving Life 
Membership of the VCA Umpire's Association. After moving to Brisbane he continued his umpiring with 
the Warehouse Cricket Umpires' Association and also served as their President. 

In l 991 , Ray joined our Association where he was President for four years and also achieved our l 00 
Game Badge. All told, Ray has stood in over 300 First Grade games in a career spanning 40 years. 

Australian Sports Medal 

The Association was honoured when all living test umpires - Peter Enright, Mick Harvey, Ray Isherwood, 
Mel Johnson, Tony McQuillan, Peter Parker, Lou Rowan and Colin Timmins received this award. The 
award was also presented to our long serving Secretary, Nelma Grout. 

Umpiring Achievements 

Congratulations are extended to the following: 

• Peter Parker for his numerous ACB appointments 

• Tony McQuillan on achieving the milestone of 50 First Class games 

• l st XI Panel - Peter Parker, Tony McQuillan, Jim Torpey, Glenn Zimmer, Lawrie Musch and 
Bruce Oxenford. 

• 

• 

• 

2nd XI Panel - Kevin Horton, John Rowe, Greg Cubit, and Norm McNamara 

U l 7 Championships - Tim Laycock 

U l 9 Championships - Bruce Oxenford 

Umpiring Milestones 

The following achievements were recorded by members during the 2000/2001 season: 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

First Grade Debut - Ron Johnsen, Norm McNamara and Jim Veivers 

First Grade Badge - Stephen Dean and Gary Fazen 

l 00 Game Badge - Lawrie Musch, Noal Southall and Glenn Zimmer 

200 Game Badge - Mike Ralston 

First Class Debut - Bruce Oxenford 
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32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

Carnivals 

Once again we were pleased to supply umpires to numerous games and carnivals throughout the 

past season, which include: 

• State Ul 6 Championships 

• GPS and TAS games 

• Christian Brothers Carnival 

• State U l 5 Carnival 

• U l 2 Development Carnival 

• Coca Cola Cup games 

• Brisbane Boys College Carnival 

Bereavements 

Last season saw the passing of four former members, Wayne Cressy, Parry Scott, Reg Kelly and Bruce 
McNamara. The Association would like to extend condolences to their families. 

Photos from the Bob Spence Medal Dinner for the 2000/200 l season 

Glenn Zimmer & Noal Southall 
receiving their 1 00 Game Badge 

Andrew Curran Jack Ezzy 

Brian Gaskell & Norm McNamara 

Peter Farley 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

ASSOCIATION AWARDS 

The much sought after "Association Awards" were presented at our Annual Dinner held at the Pavilion, 
at Queensland Cricket Headquarters. The six Grade Awards are given to the umpires who achieve the 

highest average score from the captains in the grade they have officiated the majority of games in. 
In addition, the Col Hoy Encouragement Award and Alan Pettigrew Progression Award are given to the 
most promising new umpire and to the umpire who has shown the most improvement respectively. 

Mr Mel Johnson, Director of Umpiring, announced the main contenders and winner of each award 

while our Patron, Mr Brian Gaskell, presented each winner with his award. 

The winners for the 2000/200 l season were: 

Wep Harris Award for First Grade 

Second Grade 

Third Grade 

Fourth Grade 

Fifth Grade 

Ul 8 Grade 

Alan Pettigrew Award 

Col Hoy Award 

Norm McNamara 

Ron Johnsen 

Don White 

Peter Monaghan 

Mick Mcshane 

Robert Kinstler 

Andrew Curran 

Bradley Prior 

Norm McNamara, although only in his first season with our Association, came to us from the Redlands 

Association. Norm is a very experienced umpire who was on the Country Panel for a number of years, 
was our representative at National Ul 7 and Ul 9 Carnivals in 1998/1999 and is now on the Second XI 
Panel. 

Ron Johnsen, now in his sixth season, is a very committed member and performed consistently well 

throughout the season. He officiated in nine Second Grade and two First Grade Matches. 

Don White, the winner of this Award for the second successive year enjoyed ten rounds in Third Grade 
maintaining a very high standard of umpiring throughout the season. 

Peter Monaghan, a former First Grade player, joined the umpiring ranks this season. Peter stood in ten 
games beginning in the U l 8 Grade and finishing with six games in Fourth Grade. 

Mick Mcshane, a long serving member, stood for the majority of games in Fifth Grade. Mick was not 
available for the first three rounds because, in addition to cricket umpiring, he is an international table 

tennis umpire and was therefore involved at the Olympics. 

Robert Kinstler, a first year member who joined us from the Mackay region after the season commenced, 
officiated all seven games in the Ul 8 Grade. 

Andrew Curran, is another new member to our Association, formerly from the Gold Coast. He began 
the season in U l 8 and progressed rapidly through the grades to Second Grade. 

Bradley Prior, officiated in ten games, all of them in the U l 8 Grade and achieved very favourable 
comments from the captains. Brad was an enthusiastic new member attending all coaching sessions 

and the seminar and had an impressive first season. 
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32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

HONOUR BOARD FOR ASSOCIATION AWARDS 

Frist Second Third Fourth Fifth 
Grade Grade Grade Grade Grade 

A McQuillan M. Wylie J. Torpey A Payne C. Brown 

R. Isherwood J. Torpey K. Horton C. Brown M. Robinson 

R. Isherwood G. Zimmer M. Barton N. Southall D. Woodlock 

C. Bertwistle D. McGrath K. Beasley T. Whiter M. Smith 

C. Bertwistle E. Edwards M. Molesworth S. Dean G. Heffernan 

J. Torpey D. Vinall N. Gilloway B. Ryan N. O'Brien 

J. Torpey S. Dean J. Maclean P. Lavallee G. Bailo 

J. Torpey P. Lavallee J. Veivers G. Thompson W. Rogers 

L. Musch J. Veivers D. White P. Farley J. Ezzy 

N. McNamara R. Johnsen D. White P. Monaghan M. McShane 

Progression 
Ul8 Grade (Alan Pettigrew Award) Col Hoy Award 

B. McNamee 

N. Southall 

P. Bell 

J. Maclean 

M. McGovern 

J. Maxwell-Jones 

A Payne 

N. Szkutko 

D. Wills 

R. Kinstler 

G. Townsend G. Zimmer 

R. Kelly W. Heinemann 

W. Heinemann D. Vinall 

W. Cressy B. Nielsen 

B. Nielsen C. Brown 

S. Dean M. Whitman 

M. Whitman L. Stokes 

B. Oxenford V. Sestito 

P. Boland P. Shine 

A Curran B. Prior 

Standing: Ross Brown, Don White, 
Andrew Curran, Peter Monaghan, 
Robert Kinstler 

Sitting: Ron Johnsen, Norm McNamara 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires· and Scorers' Association Inc 

BOB SPENCE MEDAL 

The winner of this prestigious award for the 2000/200 l season was Jim Veivers who joined our Association 
in 1 996/97 . For winning this award Jim was presented with the Bob Spence Medal and new perpetual 
trophy by Peter Burge. 

During his short time with us, Jim has been a very committed umpire and member of the Association . 
He has previously won the Third Grade Award in 1 999, the Second Grade Award in 2000 and was a 
finalist for the Bob Spence Medal last season . This season, he officiated in all grade matches standing 
in one Third Grade, three Second Grade and seven First Grade games. Jim also umpired a number 
of games in the Sunday competitions and in many carnivals throughout the season . 

The other nine finalists for this award were Ross Brown, Grey Cubit, Jack Ezzy, Peter Farley, Ross Howard, 
Michael Jay, Ron Johnsen, John Rowe and Jim Torpey. 

Congratulations are extended to Jim and the other medallion recipients for a very committed and 
successful season . 

Our Association wishes to once again thank Roy Green for the excellent and thorough job he does in 
collating the points for this award. His efforts are greatly appreciated. 

The Bob Spence Medal Honour Board is as follows : 

1 984/85 Merv Musch 

1 985/86 Don Payne 

1 986/87 Col Bertwistle 

1 987/88 Tony McQuillan 

1 988/89 Peter Parker 

1 989/90 Merv Musch 

1 990/9 1 Col Bertwistle 

1 99 1 /92 Tony McQuillan 

1 992/93 Tony McQuillan 

1 993/94 Ray Isherwood 

1 994/95 Ray Isherwood 

& Wayne Heinemann 
1 995/96 Michael Jay 

1 996/97 Glenn Zimmer 

1 997/98 Michael Jay 

1 998/99 Jim Torpey 

1 999/00 Lawrie Musch 

2000/0 1 Jim Veivers 

Peter Burge presenting Jim Veivers 
with the Bob Spence Perpetual Trophy 

Bob Spence Medal Finalists 
L-R :  Jim Torpey, John Rowe, Michael Jay, 
Jack Ezzy, Ross Brown, Greg Cubit, Peter 
Farley, Ross Howard, Sitting : Jim Veivers 
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PATRON'S AWARD FOR OUTSTANDING SERVICE 

Brian Gaskel l 

At our End of Season Dinner, the Association was pleased to acknowledge 

the work of three of its members by presenting them with the Patron's 

Award. The recipients were Ross Brown, Peter Lindsay and Don White. 

Ross and Peter both joined the Association in 1 997  and have been 

of great assistance to the Allocation Panel and the Recruitment and 

Development Officer in the training of new umpires . Both of these 

men are only too happy to officiate in the lower grades and provide 

valuable feedback on the progress of new members. 

Don White, as well as being a committed umpire has spent many 

hours co-ordinating the Social Committee over the last few years . In 

addition to ensuring that food and refreshments are available at the 

conclusion of meetings, Don is to be commended for his fund raising 

efforts . 

LIFE MEMBERSHIP - Peter Parker 

Peter Parker 

At our 3 1  st Annual General Meeting, Peter Parker was awarded Life 

Membership of our Association. Peter joined the umpiring ranks in 

l 98 l after playing for Souths and Wests. 

Peter became involved in the administration early in his career joining 

the Board of Examination and Coaching and serving on this committee 

for many years . He spent many nights and weekends giving seminars 

using our own umpiring video. He also served on the Executive as a 

committee member and Vice President. 

In 1 985/86, Peter made his First Class debut and in the 1 993-94 

season, was appointed to his first test match between Australia and 

New Zealand. During his career, Peter has officiated in 6 Test Matches, 

35 One Day Internationals, the Women's and Youth World Cups, 49 

Shield Matches which includes 2 Finals and 33 domestic One Day 

Matches. In spite of his heavy first class commitments, Peter has still 

managed to stand in 1 96 grade matches. 

During his umpir ing career, he won the Bob Spence medal for 

umpiring achievement in 1 989 and has been a finalist for this award 

for a number of years . In 2000 he received an Australian Sports Medal. 

Peter has achieved a lot both for our Association and in his umpiring 

career. He has been a wonderful ambassador for our Association 

within Australia and overseas. 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

DIRECTOR OF UMPIRING REPORT 

Mel Johnson 

By the time you read this it wil l  be public knowledge that the inaugural 

National Umpiring Manager, Tony Crafter has retired. Regardless of 

any criticism, either real or perceived, aimed at the position it is and 

was infinitely better than the previous arrangement of dealing only 

with the CEO of the ACB. On behalf of the umpires of Queensland, 

I salute the giant steps forward made by the ACB via Tony. Manuals, 

videos, national exams, accreditations are just to name a few of the 

major initiatives implemented during Tony's reign, Incidental ly, you 

may have noticed the English umpires looking more and more like 

Australian umpires regarding their positioning, The reason - English 

umpires for the first time ever are being trained and the major tool of 

training is the techniques video produced in Melbourne. 

Accreditation has reached the stage whereby it wil l  be available 

from August onwards, The major delay was in the videos, adjusting 

them to the new laws, Accreditation should not be confused with 

examinations - they are completely separate indentities. 

The ACB introduced a supplementary panel which was used in Pura 

Cup games and ODl'S, Added to this was the mentor system which 

consisted of the National Panel members, Improvement of umpires 

in other States where depth was a problem was noted under this 

system. 

The Youth Championships were conducted in Brisbane (U l 7 )  and 

Hobart (U 19) and the Queensland representatives Tim Laycock and 

Bruce Oxenford respectively acquitted themselves very wel l. Another 

innovation (yet to be ratified) is the recommendation that each State 

send one scorer to each of the two National Youth Championships, 

The ACB has instituted a Technical Committee to rule on interpretations 

of laws and any other queries on laws after the NSW meeting regarding 

a National Umpiring Body, 

The application of ACB initiatives by local umpires Associations and 

Zone co-ordinators (the network) has been very heartening and I 

thank those l 2 or so dedicated workers in the zones for their 

unswerving loyalty over this past year and in previous years . 

Nothing can be done without the very real support of the Country 

representatives, the QCCA, QCA and of course QCU&SA I thank 

you al l for your support , 

Mel Johnson 
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GRADE ALLOCATION PANEL REPORT 

The Allocation Panel of Merv Musch, Nelma Grout, Barry Westphal, Lew Johnson and I met fortnightly 

for the purpose of allocating umpires to all the competitions organised by Queensland Cricket. These 

included the XXXX District Competition, K & R Plumbing One Day Competition, the Lord Taverner's U l  6 

Competition and the Konica Women's Competitions. 

A total of eighty-three members officiated in one or more games throughout the season with thirty 
umpires standing in all eleven rounds of the XXXX District Competition. Unfortunately in a couple of 

rounds, we were not able to provide a full complement of umpires for the Saturday fixtures. This 
situation was brought about by a decrease in the number of active members and an increase in the 

number of representative commitments by our top umpires. 

There is a wealth of talented umpires within this Association and therefore it is not surprising to find 
plenty of movement in the allocations. During the 2000 - 2001 season, many umpires were rewarded 

for their good form to be promoted and retain their positions. Six umpires were promoted into either 

first or second grade. 

With the proliferation of games outside the regular Saturday fixtures, more and more umpires were 
called upon to umpire on both days of the weekend. The umpires responded well and we often had 

more than was required for the Sunday games. In fact, twenty-two umpires officiated in the K & R 

Plumbing One Day Competition, 35 umpires were involved in the U l 6 Competition and the same 

number in the Women's Competitions. Great stuff. 

We welcomed Lew Johnson to the Allocation Panel and his input, as indeed that of the other panel 

members, was invaluable. A big vote of appreciation for all the work done. 

Mel Johnson 

OBSERVERS' REPORT 

There is nothing amiss with the depth of talented umpires in the Association - so say all of the three 

Observers. It is pleasing to observe each Saturday and Sunday that the vast majority of umpires are 

technically very correct. This speaks volumes for the training of our umpires from the time they join 

through to the annual seminars. 

Unfortunately the videos of each umpire are still not what we would really like but the problem lies in 

incompatible gear. A great big thank you to Lew Johnson for his untiring efforts in videoing most of the 

umpires during the season. 

An observer can only do so much in regards to being technically correct. The best way to improve is 

to look very honestly at himself and I urge you to fill in the self-assessment forms. 

Thanks to Muschy and Lew for their efforts to try to improve umpiring standards. 

Mel Johnson 
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BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND COACHING REPORT 

The coaching sessions prior to the General meeting were well received by the members who incidentally 

contributed greatly towards the success of these sessions. Innovations such as Power Point displays 

and videos specially made have enhanced the training sessions . 

The Panel conducted numerous seminars in and around Brisbane. These involved both junior and 

senior clubs as well as teachers and parents at various schools . 

There were no major seminars for the Country during the past season . Instead the QCCA funded a 
seminar for the "network" members in Brisbane so as they could familiarize themselves with the 

Accreditation scheme. Our thanks are extended to Garry Madson and Eric Adams for their very real 

support in organizing these seminars . 

Our own annual seminar held at Maroochydore continued to attract very good numbers and the 

general consensus of all, was that the seminar was one of the best ever with the "hands on" approach 

being well received. Our visitors, via the ACB initiative, were Dick French (NSW) and Dennis Rebbeck 

(SA). They enhanced our seminar greatly . 

I have no hesitation in saying that the training input into our members cannot be bettered anywhere 

in Australia. From the winter school conducted for new members, the annual seminar and hourly 

coaching sessions throughout the season to the self-assessment, there is a wealth of information to 
work with . 

On the member's behalf I would like to thank all the members of the Examination and Coaching 

Panel for their efforts in organizing seminars, coaching of new and older members and spreading the 
word around junior clubs and schools . 

Mel Johnson 

Annual Seminar 
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RECRUITMENT AND DEVELOPMENT OFFICER'S REPORT 

Alan Loynes 

The 2000-200 l season saw the Association struggle to meet its primary 
responsibility of being able to field two umpires in all games in all 
grades on more than one occasion . One of the reasons for this 
situation was a disappointing response to our annual recruiting 
campaign. For the record, although over thirty enquiries were 
received only ten persons attended our New Member Information 
Night held at Queensland Cricket Headquarters on Friday, 28th July, 
2000 . 

Training of the new recruits commenced the following week and 
included eight nights at QCHQ Albion, the weekend seminar at 
Maroochydore plus four days of practical field work. Many thanks to 
the Secretary, Peter Lindsay and all who helped with the training of 
the new umpires . Thanks also to both the South Brisbane and Valley 
District Cricket Clubs for allowing our trainee umpires to gain valuable 
on-field experience by standing in their pre-season trial games. 

All told a total of thirteen new umpires successfully completed their 
training and were welcomed to our ranks during the past season. 
Congratulations again gentlemen and welcome to the Association. 
I sincerely hope that your stay with us is a long, happy and rewarding 
one. 

I would like to once again express my appreciation to the Australian 
Cricket Board and Queensland Cricket for their continued support of 
our recruiting and training programs. 

Congratulations to Andrew Curran, Robert Kinstler, Peter Monaghan 
and Bradley Prior for winning awards in their first season. 

I would like to thank the members for their help and support over the 
past five years . 

See you next season. 

Alan Loynes 
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 

Don White 

The Social Committee for 2000-200 1 had a very successful year, 
carrying on with the high standards and traditions set by previous 
groups. 

Two major raffles were conducted throughout the year, one being 
drawn in December and the other in April. F irst prize in both raffles 
was a boxed cricket bat, one autographed by the Austral ian team 
and the other by the winning Pura Cup Queensland team. The first 
major raffle had various Christmas Hampers as additional prizes. 

A special mention of appreciation to the companies that donated 
prizes to our Christmas Hampers, to Queensland Cricket for providing 
the bats and to Gobbo Sporting Products for provid ing the box for 
the bat. 

A big thank you to the members for your loyal support in selling raffle 
tickets in the major raffles, purchasing tickets at monthly meetings 
and provid ing prizes for the raffles. W ithout your efforts our fund­
rais ing would not have been so successful. 

A special thank you to Mrs Joyce Grout for the catering of the food 
platters at the monthly meetings. 

Bon Voyage to Vito and his family and the best of luck in your new 
venture. 

I would l ike to personally thank the members of the Social Committee 
for the ir ded ication throughout the year and for the way they 
endeavoured to foster friendship and harmony within the Association. 

Don White 
Co-ordinator 

Jo Oxenford, Bronwyn Maher 
& Bruce Oxenford 

Peter Burge & Greg Cubit 
at our End of Season Dinner 
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QUEENSLAND CRICKET ASSOCIATION 

The Board of Queensland Cricket remained unchanged for the 2000-2001 year however, Damien 
Mullins took over the position of Chairman from Dr. Cam Battersby. Both of these men remained as 
our representatives to the ACB. Long serving State selector Rod Rice did not seek re-election and his 
position was filled by ex-Shield player Paul Jackson. 

Congratulations are to be extended to the Queensland Bulls who for the first time ever were consecutive 
winners of the Pura Milk Cup. Also congratulations must go to the Queensland U l 7 team for their win 
at the National Championships. 

The Board of Directors has been extremely busy in 2000-2001 with their main focus being the fine­
tuning of their Strategic Plan for Queensland Cricket for the next five years. This involved many meetings 
with all cricket affiliates and other interested bodies throughout Queensland. 

The Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association is greatly appreciative of the support given 
to us by Queensland Cricket. To assist with communication and allocations Queensland Cricket provided 
our association with a lap top computer. Also $10,000 was allocated to the State Director of Umpiring. 
We again received a share of the proceeds from raffles conducted by Peter (the batman) on behalf 
of Queensland Cricket and also received two autographed bats to be used for fund raising purposes. 
Our Association continues to enjoy the benefits of the Grant Scheme to offset the costs of our operation 
expenses. 

Thanks are extended to Queensland Cricket for the opportunity to use a corporate box at the Gabba 
and for invitations to attend the launch of the cricket season and the Grade Trophy night. 

SCORERS' REPORT 

Advertising last season netted us three valuable additions by the way of Gail Cartwright, Glenda 
Leiseman and Michael Ferris. Both Gail and Glenda were already seasoned scorers and Gail, who 
has scored for Warehouse for over l 4 years, was appointed to her first Pura Milk Cup Match in November. 

Michael Ferris was a newcomer to the scoring and took over the role for Sandgate-Redcliffe. Michael 
handled the position very well and is to be congratulated. We look forward to seeing him again next 
season. 

In July 200 l , the State Institute One Day Challenge was held in Townsville. Of the four scorers appointed 
for the four one day games, three had attended a scorers seminar held in Townsville two years ago 
and passed the Level l Exam. 

This season, well over l 00 scorers attended seminars conducted in Brisbane, Mackay, Wamuran, 
Caboolture and Redlands. 

Ray Carney, Norths First Grade Scorer, has announced his retirement due to health reasons. Ray has 
been scoring for Norths for many years and Norths won't be the same without him. Another scorer to 
leave our midst was Susan Hunt who, due to her husband Ken's illness, has moved to warmer climates. 
We wish them well. 

Brian FitzGerald and I would like to congratulate all scorers for their time and efforts and hope they are 
able to participate again next season. Without volunteers like these, the game would be much poorer. 

Judy Harris 
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PETER BURGE MEDAL 

The 2000-200 1 Brisbane XXXX First Grade Season not only netted South Brisbane their first premiership 

in First Grade in ten years, it also produced their third Peter Burge Medal winner, Dale Turner, 

The Souths al lrounder recorded a personal purple patch of two five wicket hauls, a century and a 

double century in a three game period after Christmas, His first double century was scored against 

Burleigh/Logan in Round l O when be blazed 2 1  0 not out off l 99 balls, 

Peter Burge presented Dale Turner with the medal and perpetual trophy at the Annual Grade Trophy 
Presentation Night which was held in the Legends Room at the Gabba in ApriL 

Other players who impressed the umpires throughout the season were: Paul Pink (Sandgate - Redcliffe), 

Matthew Pascoe (Toombul ) ,  Darin Turner (Val leys) , Jeff Thomas (Sunshine Coast) ,  James Hopes (Norths), 

Lance Kahler (Souths) and Brett Henschel !  (Val leys), 

The Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association wishes to express its thanks to Ian Sturgess 
and Queensland Cricket for their continued support to this prestigious award , 

Winners of the Peter Burge Medal are as fol lows : -

1 990/9 1 Harley Hammelman (Souths) , 

Bob McGhee (Toombul) 

1 99 1 /92 Peter Clifford (Toombul) 

1 992/93 Andrew Courtice (University) 

1 993/94 Adam Dale (Wynnum/Manly) 

1 994/95 Scott Prestwidge (Wynnum/Manly) , 

Peter Skuse (Toombul) ,  Peter Burge & Dale Turner 

Dominic Ovenden (Norths) 

1 995/96 Adam Dale (Wynnum/Manly) 

1 996/97 Jeff Pfaff (Gold Coast) 

1 997/98 Paul Argent (Souths) 

1 998/99 Mick Mil ler (Norths) 

1 999/00 Brendan Creevey (Sandgate/Redcliffe) 

2000/0 1 Dale Turner (Souths) 
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REPRESENTATIVE MEMBERS' REPORT 

This season I have been able to continue with the role of Representative Member, and that of liaison 

between the QCUA, Metropolitan and Country Umpires Associations. This liaison between these 

Associations allows al l bodies to help improve umpiring Queensland wide. 

Feedback from zone umpires' delegates has been disappointing. The QCCA needs to identify ways 

that encourage country umpires to both respond and be involved in the administration of their local 

cricket bodies. 

Once again I can not overstress the importance of the continued improvement in the liaison between 

QCU&SA This can only be achieved through: 

The continual up dating of Zone and Association contact details 

Regular contact between Zones 

Regular contact between Cricket and Umpire Associations 

Member responsiveness to issues raised 

It is pleasing to see and hear that the standard of umpiring in the areas out side of the QCU&SA has 

improved. This has been brought about by a few hard working dedicated people in the country. 

The umpires on the Country Panel for 2000 - 2001 were W. Blinco, G. Jensen, W. Macola, G. Musch 

and G. Stewart. The Country Panel umpires were cal led upon to officiate numerous representative 

games where Country teams were involved. Messrs Blinco, Stewart and Musch also officiated in the 

First Grade One Day Competition. 

This past season has once again been a rewarding one, and I look forward to continuing my involvement 

in both cricket and umpiring in the country areas. 

Affiliated Umpires' and Scorers' Bodies throughout Queensland 

lnnisfail South Coast/West Moreton Stanthorpe 

Tablelands Mt Isa Toowoomba 

Far North - Cairns Long reach Lockyer 

Townsvil le Alpha Warwick 

Mackay Jericho Central Downs 

Proserpine Barcaldine Chinchil la 

Bowen Weipa Goondiwindi 

Rockhampton Tambo Roma 

Gladstone Julia Creek Charlevi l le 

Maryborough Sapphire St George 

Hervey Bay Blackal l Dalby 

Bunda berg Beau desert Morven 

Kingaroy Fassifern Warehouse 

Sunshine Coast Redland Churches 

Gympie Gold Coast Sub Districts 

Beenleigh Ipswich 

Nevil le Farrel l  
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OTHER UMPIRES' ASSOCIATIONS 

Beenleigh Logan Cricket Umpires Association 

The Association had one of its most successful years to date with ten umpires and not a single game 
all season without an umpire and of course for the first time we did not have to use players for the 
Finals. The Association was able to supply two umpires per Final. 

Achievements went to our most experienced umpire Gary Musch who achieved his 6th WEBB Shield 
Final and along with the Queensland 2nd XI verses Queensland Country he also umpired a number of 
K & R Plumbing matches , 

With two new umpires on our books it looks good for the next season with the Beenleigh teams playing 
in a super comp between teams from the Gold Coast and Tweed areas. 

With this the standard of cricket and umpiring along with courses for the umpires will improve. 

Alan Hargreaves 

Gladstone Umpires 

It has been a couple of seasons since you last received a report from the Gladstone Umpires. We are 
pleased to advise that we have boasted our number from six accredited umpires to fourteen , During 
this period we successfully held a number of workshop/classes where we assisted eight new umpires 
into our Gladstone ranks , Of the eight new umpires, five obtained their Level 2 Accreditation and 
three completed successfully the first part of the current paper and obtained their Level l , Four are 
current players, but their intention is to umpire games when they stop playing cricket, Two of these four 
players actually have umpired a number of games in the last season , 

The umpires that participated in CQ Trials and Intercity games were Allan Gibson, Peter Marsh, Glen 
Wroe, myself and two of the new umpires Mike McAullay and Mike Duckhorn. These games were held 
in Gladstone and Rockhampton . A number of umpires also attended trials in Townsville, Bundaberg 
and Mackay and thoroughly enjoyed the experience and gained valuable umpiring time. 

For the past two seasons Collide Valley has approached Gladstone to supply umpires for their finals, 
The umpires who participated in their finals were Allan Gibson, Peter March, Glen Wroe, myself and 
another new umpire who also is a player, Justin Brown , Justin's comments after he had completed 
umpiring the game was "I didn't realise how difficult it is .... l think I prefer to play the game". Justin is 
one of our younger umpires ( 1 9  years old ) ,  He still has a number of playing years ahead of him but 
greatly appreciated the experience and said he can now fully appreciate umpires worth , 

Two seasons ago Gladstone Cricket Association dissolved and became Gladstone Cricket Inc , 
amalgamating the senior and junior players. At that time, Gladtstone umpires were approached and 
asked if they would like to be a Sub Committee of the GCI. Concerned that we were not receiving 
relevant information from the Rockhampton Umpires Association we agreed and have since received 
more information via the GCI or through CQ Committee and now, myself as the Gladstone and CQ 
Zone Umpires Representative, 

Gladstone Umpires meet around twice during the cricket season to discuss various issues relating to 
Cricket Laws and experiences they have had in the field and at least once during the off season when 
Cricket Laws or other changes occur. 

Domenic Belvedere 
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Ipswich Cricket Umpires' & Scorers' Association 

Ipswich Cricket Umpires' & Scorers' Association is always working toward fil l ing al l available positions for 
al l grades and, with the membership number in 2000-2001, we came as close as we have for a long 

time. Numbers are probably the healthiest they have been since 1997 , and with the introduction of 

four new members (three with previous experience) ,  I think it's a very good sign for the future. 

Before the start of the season, we conducted a bit of a "mini-campaign" for recruitment of new 
members, even advertising on the local radio station. Whilst we didn't get any new members out of it, 

it certainly created a bit of interest, and we may look at doing the same thing again. 

We hosted the Queensland Schoolboys carnival during the season, and I would like to thank the 

Brisbane umpires who helped officiate in these games. I believe the carnival ran very smoothly, so 

wel l  done guys ! 

With the Webb Shield, P lunkett Cup. O'Dea Shield, Schaeffer Shield and the Lord Taverners competition 
al l involving Ipswich Umpires, I find the opportunity to meet and "compare notes" with umpires from 

other Associations to be of great benefit, and umpiring is a field in which you can never stop learning. 

Congratulations to Nev "Bumper" Farrel l  who officiated in his l 0th consecutive First Division Final. 

There is a feeling that the general standard of umpiring in Ipswich is, by and large, on the upswing 

again, so I hope that we can continue this trend in the future. 

Good luck to al l for the coming season. 

Mark Dalgleish 

Rockhampton Cricket Umpires Association 

Membership of the Rockhampton Cricket Umpires Association this year numbered twelve and the 

local fixtures covered four Grades. General ly speaking the Association was able to stand umpires at 

most venues, a feature appreciated by the players. Additional limited over fixtures were played on a 

Thursday evening and a Sunday evening and these too had an umpire standing. 

On a broader front Umpires Roger Brewster and Graeme Smith travel led to Mackay for the NQ 

Championships and stood as wel l  in the first round of those championships held in Gladstone. These 

two umpires also travel led to Biloela to officiate at the Sungold Shield games. 

Country Week was again held on the Australia Day weekend in January and good umpire support was 

given to the event. 

Overal l  the year was indeed a satisfactory one and once again members are looking forward to the 

new season after a few months rest. 

R. I. Macfarlane
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NATIONAL U19 CHAMPIONSHIPS 

The 2000-200 1 National U l  9 Championships were held in Hobart .  I was the Queensland representative 
on the umpiring panel at the carn ival, join ing my col leagues from NT, NSW, ACT, SA, WA, Vic & Tas. 

We were a l l  housed in what became affectionately known as "The Penguin Colony"; self-contained 
un its with 2 x separate bedrooms, kitchen and laundry. With two umpires sharing each un it, this was a 

very comfortable arrangement and if experienced umpires are a guide, a far cry from previous carnivals, 

I would say that accommodation of this sort is essentia l  if we are expecting fi rst c lass performances 
from our Umpires over a long and tiring fortnight. The cr icket faci l ities that were provided by the host 
association were of the highest standard .  It was amazing to see such fi rst class faci l ities that would be 

regularly avai lable to grade cricketers and umpires . 

I was fortunate to umpire at the TCA ground - a beautifu l complex that looks as though it has just been 
transported di rectly from an Engl ish country c lub,  It has a century old Pavi l ion in which the c lubhouse 
and change rooms are located, a tremendous view of the prestigious suburbs of Hobart, and it is the 

only ground I have seen anywhere in the world that is bui lt on top of a h i l l . 

Another ground on which I off iciated was Queenborugh, another quaint ground with a real "Engl ish 
feel" with it 's 20ft h igh hedge bordering one long boundary fence. (Many a bal l  is lost in th is th ick 

fol iage) . The only other ground that I stood at was New Town Oval, a ground without the quaint "feel" 
of the other two but nonetheless an excel lent faci l ity where the grounds hospita l ity and teas were of 
the highest standard .  

One of the great opportun ities that arose from representing ou r  association a t  this carnival was to 

compare with the other umpires how things are down in their states . I can say now with some authority 

that our association compares extremely favourably, with a l l  umpires wishing their own meetings and 
coaching sessions were run as efficiently, informal ly and yet professional ly as our own . 

It was the sharing of Umpir ing technique, and the opportun ity to stand in conditions completely foreign 
to our own that I found the most rewarding . Getting a handle on local conditions, l ight, weather, carry 

of the bal l ,  pace of wickets etc . ,  gave me invaluable experience. The interstate Penguins who have 

stood at previous carniva ls spoke highly of the Queensland Umpires who preceded me and were very 

interested to hear of their progress . This was very consistent with the great camaraderie and spi rit that 

was shown at the Hobart carniva l ,  I was extremely gratefu l that the Association gave me the opportunity 
to represent you at this carn iva l and I wish whoever gets the nod next year an enjoyable and rewarding 
experience as I had . 

Bruce Oxenf ord 
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INDEPENDENT AUDIT REPORT 

To: The Members of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc, 

Scope 

We have audited the attached special purpose financial report comprising the Income and Expenditure 
Statement and the Balance Sheet for the year ended 3 1  May 200 1 , The Association's Executive Committee 
is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the financial report and the information contained 
therein, and have determined that the accounting policies used are consistent with the reporting 
requirements of the Association's constitution and are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. 
We have conducted an independent audit of the financial report in order to express an opinion to the 
members of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc. on its preparation and 
presentation . No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting policies used are appropriate to the 
needs of members . 

The financial report has been prepared for distribution to members for the purpose of fulfilling the Executive 
Committee's financial reporting requirements under the Association's constitution. We disclaim any 
assumption of responsibility for any reliance on this report or on the financial report to which it relates to 
any person other than the members, or for any purpose other than that for which it was prepared. 

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards. Our procedures 
included examination, on a test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the 
financial report. These procedures have been undertaken to form an opinion as to whether, in all material 
respects, the financial report is presented fairly in accordance with the accounting policies described in 
Note l to the financial statements. These policies do not require the application of all Statements of 
Accounting Concepts and Accounting Standards and Consensus Views of the Urgent Issues Group. 

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis. 

Qualification 

As is common for organisations of this type, it is not practicable for the Association to maintain an effective 
system of internal control over donations, subscriptions and other fund raising activities until their initial 
entry into the accounting records . Accordingly our audit in relation to fund raising was limited to amounts 
recorded. 

Qualified audit opinion 

In our opinion, subject to the effects of such adjustments, if any, as might have been determined to be 
necessary had the limitation discussed in the qualifying paragraph not existed, the financial report presents 
fairly in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note l to the financial statements the 
financial position of the Association as at 3 1  May 200 l and the results of its operations for the year then 
ended. 

Vince Knauth 
Chartered Accountant 
Date : 1 2th July 200 l 
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STATEMENT BY THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

In accordance with a resolution of the Executive Committee of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and 

Scorers' Association Inc. , we do hereby state: 

• That in the opinion of the Executive Committee, the accompanying statement of income and 

expenditure is drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the financial operation of the 

Association for the year ended 31 May 200 l , and the accompanying Balance Sheet is drawn 
up so as to give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the Association as at that date; 

• That in the opinion of the Executive Committee, there does not exist any mortgages, charges 

or securities by or on behalf of the Association whether in the Association's name or not . 

Signed at Brisbane this l 2th day of July 200 l on behalf of the Executive Committee. 

Mark Molesworth 

Treasurer 

QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOCIATION INC . 

Note 1 :  

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE F INANCIAL STATEMENTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 3 1  MAY 200 1 

Accounting Policies: 

These financial statements are a special purpose financial report prepared in order to provide accounts 

which satisfy the requirements of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association's Inc. 

constitution to prepare accounts. The Executive Committee has determined that the Association is 

not a reporting entity as defined in Statement of Accounting Concepts 1 "Definition of Reporting 
Entity'. Accordingly there is no requirement to apply accounting standards in the preparation and 

presentation of the report. 

Consistent with prior years the Executive Committee has used the cash basis of accounting with 
additional recognition for the depreciation of the Association's fixed assets . The cash basis of accounting 

means that income is recognized when cash is actually received, not when it is due to be received, 

and expenses are recognized when the payments are made rather than when a liability exists . 
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Income 
Donations 
Interest 

PROF IT AND LOSS STATEMENT 

JUNE 2000 THROUGH MAY 200 1 

Membership Fees 
Correspondence Fees 
Monthly Bar & Raffle Takings 
Major Raffles Takings 
Annual Dinner Dance Tickets 
Seminars 
QCA Grants 
Sales 
Miscellaneous Income 

Total Income 

Cost of Sales 
Purchases 

Total Cost of Sales 

Gross Profit 

Expenses 
Affiliation Fees 
Allocation Expenses 
Annual Dinner Dance 
Audit Fees 
Bank Fees 
Bar Supplies & Finger Food 
Depreciation 
Honoraria 
Insurances 
Member Reimbursements 
New Umpire Incentives 
Print, Post & Photocopying 
Seminar Expenses 
Stationery 
Sundry 
Telephone 
Trophies & Engraving 

Total expenses 

Net Surplus (Deficit) 

200 1 
$ 

5.00 
l ,  140.63 
5,455.00 

280.00 
1,044.00 

430.00 
2,240.00 
3,680.00 
5,277.50 
2,436.00 

60.00 

4,556.97 

117.50 
798.05 

5,083.30 
450.00 

62.60 
l ,  162.30 
l ,  157.00 
1,000.00 
l ,  l 00.00 
1,975.80 

325.00 
3,933.23 
8,042.60 

326.26 
459.57 

1,035.57 
1,669.76 

The attached notes to the accounts form part of this financial statement 

22,048 . 1 3  

4,556.97 

1 7 ,49 1 . 1 6  

28,698.54 

( 1 1,207 .38) 
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QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOCIATION INC .  

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 3 1  MAY 200 1 

Assets 

Current Assets 

Cash On Hand 

General Account 

Social Account 

Correspondence Account 

Term Deposit 

Bar Float 

Cash on Hand 

Total Cash On Hand 

Inventory 

Total Current Assets 

Plant & Equipment 

Plant & Equipment at Cost 

Plant & Equipment Accum Dep 

Total Plant & Equipment 

Total Assets 

Liabilities 

$ 

4,745.80 

204. 71 

1,164.60 

21,241.14 

40.00 

55.00 

$ 

27 ,451.25 

675.00 

$ 

28,126.25 

4,521.00 

(1,850.00) 

2,6 7 1 .00 

30 , 79 7 . 25 

$ 

Net Assets 30,797.25 

Equity 

Prior Year's Surplus/Deficit 

Retained Earnings 

Current Year Surplus/Deficit 

Total Equ ity 

(3,590.05) 

45,594.68 

(11,207.38) 

30,797.25 

The attached notes to the accounts form part of this financial statement 
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FIRST CLASS APPOINTMENTS 

TONY McQUILLAN 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Western Australia 

Tasmania 

Queensland 

LAWRIE  MUSCH 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

BRUCE OXENFORD 

Queensland 

PETER PARKER 

Australia 

Australia 

Australia 

West Indies 

Australia 

Women's World Cup 

Canterbury 

Canterbury 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

J IM TORPEY 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

GLENN Z IMMER 

Queensland 

Queensland 

Queensland 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

V 

Tasmania 

South Australia 

Western Australia 

South Australia 

South Australia 

Victoria 

South Australia 

Victoria 

South Australia 

New South Wales 

Tasmania 

West Indies 

West Indies 

Zimbabwe 

Zimbabwe 

West Indies 

Northern Districts 

Northern Districts 

Tasmania 

Victoria 

Western Ausralia 

New South Wales 

Tasmania 

Victoria 

New South Wales 

South Australia 

Western Australia 

South Australia 

New South Wales 

Western Australia 

Queensland Cricket Umpires· and Scorers' Association Inc 

( Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

( Pura Milk Cup - 3rd Umpire) 

(Mercantile Mutual - 3rd Umpire) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Test) 

(Test - 3rd Umpire) 

(One Day International - twice) 

(One Day International - three times) 

(One Day International - 3rd Umpire twice) 

(Three games + Final) 

(N.Z. - l st Class match) 

(1 Day Game) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

( Pura Milk Cup) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Pura Milk Cup) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 

(Mercantile Mutual) 
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SEMI-FINALS AND FINALS APPOINTMENTS 

XXXX Grade Competition - Semi-Finals 

First Grade 

Second Grade 

Third Grade 

Fourth Grade 

Fifth Grade 

U l  8 Grade 

XXXX Grade Competition - Finals 

First Grade 

Second Grade 

Third Grade 

Fourth Grade 

Fifth Grade 

U l  8 Grade 

K & R Plumbing One Day Final 

Women's Cricket Finals 

Sub-Districts Finals 

32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

G. Zimmer, B. Oxenford, N. McNamara, L. Musch 

G. Cubit, T. Laycock, J. Veivers, J. Rowe 

M. Jay, S. Dean, G. Fazen, M .  Ralston 

N. Southall, R. Johnsen, J. Argus, I .  Barsby 

V. Sestito, R. Howard, A Bonner, P. Boland 

A Curran, N. O'Brien, A Loynes, M. Molesworth 

J. Torpey, A McQuillan, 

L. Musch, B. Oxenford 

G. Cubit, N. McNamara 

J. Rowe, T. Laycock 

J. Veivers, M. Jay 

M. Ralston, S. Dean 

A McQuillan, J. Torpey 

l st Grade - A Dore, N. O'Brien 

2nd Grade - B. Westphal, M. Clarke 

A Eedy 

B. O'Rourke 

B .  Westphal 

A Dore 

J. Tobin 

P. Farley 

D. White, L McCall 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers· Association Inc 

ANALYSIS OF MATCH APPOINTMENTS 

Name l 2 3 4 5 U l 8 One Day U l 6  Women's Total 

Sub Dist 

J ,  Argus 1 1  2 

G. Aspinal l 9 112 

J ,  Barsby 1 1  8 

M,  Barton 8 6 

C .  Bell 8 

E .  Biggs 9 32 

P. Boland 4 4 2 1  

A Bonner 8 3 

R. Brown 1 0  1 0  

R. Carter 8 1 /2 

D. Castle 3 2 2 4 l 

M ,  Clarke 4 6 2 4 1 1 12 

M. Coleman 2 1 12 1 1 12 4 4 1 5  

A Crook 7 3 1 0  

G. Cubit 1 0  l 1 /2 8 4 

A Curran 2 5 2 2 l l 

S. Dean 1 0  3 8 1  

A Dore 1 0  4 6 56 

A Eedy 3 5 3 7 2 

J ,  Ezzy 1 0  5 4 

P. Farley 1 1  6 

G. Fazen 91 12 l 

L F leming 9 73 

W, Ford 9 4 88 

J ,  Foster 6 2 l 48 

P. Hordes 5 6 3 4 1 4  

8, Hermeston 9 1 0  

S. Hoens 9 4 2 63 1 /2 

K, Horton 2 2 1 /2 2 8()1/2 

R. Howard 1 1  2 2 1 22 

D. Hunt 1 /2 6 2 7 1 12 

R, Isherwood 1 0  1 2 7 

M,  Jay 8 1 1 12 1 /2 7 1 36 

R. Johnsen 2 9 l 5 4 59 

P. Johnson 8 2 l 8 1 a 1 12 

J ,  Kangur 1 /2 8 91 12 

R. Kinstler 7 7 

K. Knight 3 1 1  

P. Lavallee 2 

D. Lawrie 91 12 3 1 

T, Laycock 1 0  2 7 59 

p Lindsay 4 3 1 2 1 

P. Lindsay l 3 3 29 

A Loynes 3 7 5 3 1 86 
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32nd Annual Report & Financial Statement 

Name l 2 3 4 5 U 1 8  One Day U 1 6 Women's Total 

Sub Dist 

L . McCall 9 1 12 4 4 491 12 

D. Mciver 8 27  

N .  McNamara 8 2 1 /2 6 1 1 1 12 

A. McQuil lan 5 1 12 1 1 /2 1 /2 7 243 

cShane 6 2 6 1 1 1 1 12 

M. Molesworth 4 2 1 12 65 1 /2 

P. Monagfian 6 3 4 1 0  

L .  Musch 1 0  2 8 1 1 0 1 12 

N.  O'Brien 4 6 1 2  56 1 /2 

B. O'Rourke 1 1  5 35 

B. Oxenford 7 1 1 12 1 /2 6 35 

P. Parker 5 1 /2 5 1 96 1 12 

A PCV!Je 4 2 1 1 7  

R. Pearce 3 1 12 2 1 7 1 12 

c. PoRkO 7 2 9 

B. Prior 1 0  1 0  

c. Pritchard 9 2 1 1 12 

Ralston 9 1 1 12 5 200 

Rogers 8 1 /2 2 3 1 1 12 

J .  Rowe 9 1 1 12 5 1 47 

G. Sands 7 1 12 3 5 29 1 12 

V. Sestito 1 0  5 34 

P. Shine 1 1  4 3 2 1  

N .  Southal l 5 6 4 5 1 07 

L Stokes 4 3 1 1 12 

N .  Szkutko 1 0  75 

G. Thompson 4 7 57  

Tobin 7 1 12 2 52 

1 1  6 1 1 8 1 12 

J .  Veivers 7 4 5 l 6 1  

D. Vinal l 2 1 1 12 3 3 6 1 /2 

B. Westphal 1 0  7 4 1 97 

D. White 1 0  2 52 1 12 

J ,  White 9 9 

D. Wills 1 1  22 

D. Woodman 3 1 12 3 6 1 /2 

eth 2 8 1 /2 32 1 12 

Yeats 4 3 1 1 12 2 24 1 12 

Zimmer 9 1 1 12 3 1 07 
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Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc 

IN APPRECIATION 

We desire to record our appreciation of the invaluable assistance given to the Association during the 
year under review from many people and organisations including the following: 

Mr John McKnoulty - Queensland Cricket President, Dr Cam Battersby - Chairman, Mr Graham Dixon -
Chief Executive Officer, Queensland Cricket Board of Directors, the Brisbane Grade Committee and 
all members of Queensland Cricket staff. During the past year, the QCU&SA has held their General 
Meetings and Training Seminars at QCHQ. We are very grateful for the use of all facilities at Queensland 
Cricket Headquarters. 

The Queensland Cricketers' Club for offering our members a reduction of their club membership 
subscriptions. Our Association is indebted to the Cricketers' Club for their continued support and 
hospitality extended to our members. 

Castlemaine Perkins for their generous sponsorship of our Bob Spence Medal dinner and the Peter 
Burge Medal Presentation. 

Gabba Sporting Products for providing members with bowlers' markers and also for the beautiful 
wooden bat box and other merchandise they provided for our raffles. 

The Districts Clubs for the hospitality they extended to our members throughout the 2000/01 season. 

Members of the Executive Committee, the Board of Examination and Coaching, Social Committee, 
Grade Allocation Panel, State Director of Umpiring, Observers, Recruitment and Development Officer, 
Statistician, First Class Allocation Panel members, Queensland Cricket delegate and Grade Committee 
representative for the considerable time and effort given to the Association during the past year. 

All members who have supported the Association throughout the year. 

Michael Jay 
President 

Nelma Grout 
Secretary 
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